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November 2018 
  
Dear 4-H Families, 

 
Where did October go? It seems like this past month has just flown by. As the 
autumn leaves are changing colors and we enter our month of thankfulness 
we would like to express how thankful we are for each and every one of you! 
We couldn’t do what we do without our 4-H leaders, superintendents, 
volunteers, parents, and most importantly our YOUTH! So, thanks for helping 
us to make the best better!  

November won’t be quite as busy as October, but keep your eye out for some 
important news. On November 11 we will be hosting our annual 4-H 
Recognition at 2:00 at the Washtenaw Farm Council Grounds. This is our 
annual opportunity to recognize youth and adults for their outstanding 
achievements from the past year. We also will be introducing our 2018-2019 
4-H Ambassadors.  

We hope that youth members and adult volunteers are getting successfully 
re-enrolled into 4-HOnline. As a reminder, to login you can use your family 
email address and password that you provided last year or select, “I forgot 
my password” to reset it using your family email. Don’t forget about paying 
your $20 youth participation fee. This is for youth only, not adults! You may 
pay the fee to your club leader at your next meeting either as cash or a check 
written to “MSU.” Make sure to remind your friends to get enrolled! 

As a final reminder, the Extension Office will be closed on November 22 and 
23 for the Thanksgiving holiday. 

  
Sincerely, 
Sheri and Kathleen 
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4-H SPOTLIGHT 
 

What is a spotlight? 
Each month we will be having a special “spotlight” segment for a 4-H member, 
club, and volunteer. These will be people who stood out to us in recent months 
for demonstrating some aspect of our 4-H ideals.  Maybe someone new making a 
big impact on our 4-H program, or someone who has remained involved in 4-H for 
a long time, or who are helping to grow the program. If you have someone who 
you would like to suggest for a spotlight, just let us know! And please be patient, 
there are only 12 months in the year! 
 
 

4-H Member of the Month: Rhea Waycaster 
Rhea Waycaster is a member of Silver Leaves 4-H club and has been involved in 4-H for 3 years. This past year, 
Rhea has been very active as a 4-H Ambassador and Small Animal Committee member. Rhea has traveled 
around the county this past spring and summer to talk with various groups of kids about embryology and egg 
incubation. She is also going to be starting a small animal mentoring program this year. She is hoping to help out 
4-H cloverbuds and new members with learning how to show and take care of poultry and rabbits. She is also 
looking for other experienced members who would be willing to help mentor others as well in other small 
animal project areas. On October 3rd, Rhea was very helpful with our Leader Appreciation Night. She helped us 
set up and clean up the building, handed out door prizes, and helped 4-H leaders sign in without being asked to 
help. Rhea never hesitates to jump in and help out. Thank you for all of your hard work and dedication to 4-H 
Rhea! 
  
4-H Club of the Month: Homeschoolers of Ann Arbor 
Homeschoolers of Ann Arbor has been a 4-H club for 12 years. All of the 4-H members in this club are 
homeschooled and they meet every Friday as a club. At their meetings they generally have different types of 
learning opportunities. They also take different field trips over the year as well. Some of the members will make 
different types of crafts and still projects to exhibit at the Washtenaw 4-H Youth Show. Last year, 
Homeschoolers of Ann Arbor had 35 members enrolled in 4-H. This year they already have 34 members enrolled 
in 4-H and will likely have upwards of 60 members! Keep up the good work Homeschoolers of Ann Arbor! 
  
4-H Volunteer of the Month: Jean Martin 
Jean Martin is a long time 4-H volunteer who is actively involved in Livestock and Dairy Committee, 4-H Advisory 
council, Youth Show Leadership Team, and serves as a superintendent and committee member for the 4-H Still 
Projects Committee.  All of this on top of being a Club Administrative Leader for Country Expressions for over 20 
years. She has also been a certified shooting sports leader for many years in the air rifle project! Jean always 
goes above and beyond in anything that she sets her mind to. Thanks for doing all you do for the county 
program over the years! 
 

WASHTENAW 4-H NEWS 
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SafeSitter™ Babysitter training scheduled 
Saturday, 12/15/2018, 9:30 am - 3:00 pm $60, Because You Care...Prepare!  Safe Sitter® prepares students in 
grades 6-8 to be safe when they’re home alone, watching younger siblings, or babysitting. Students learn life-
saving skills such as how to rescue someone who’s choking, and helpful information like what to do if there is 
severe weather. The lessons are filled with fun activities and role-playing exercises. Students even get to use 
infant and toddler CPR manikins to practice choking rescue!  Bring snacks, lunch, and drinks for the day. Class 
held at on St. Joseph Mercy Chelsea Campus in Atrium Conference Room A & B. Registration link: 
https://tinyurl.com/yaf373rq or Contact Autumn for more info at 734-593-6269. 
 
Teen Travels to Washington DC to Discuss Teen Mental Health  
Several Washtenaw County 4-H teens have been working with Microsoft and National 4-H on a national grant to 
identify ways they can use technology to address local issues. Last October two teens from Chelsea traveled to 
Microsoft HQ to finalize their plans and identified Teen Mental Health as the issue they wanted to tackle. This 
fall, as part of that project, another Chelsea teen, Artie Keaton, was invited to attend a conference in 
Washington DC hosted by the Adolescent Peer Support League.  This conference provided information about 
school mental health resources and a teen perspective on related issues.  The above Washtenaw County 4-H 
teens also nominated their High School for an award during the conference, and so Chelsea High School was the 
recipient of the Silver Award for Peer Support out of all attendees.  Thanks to Artie for being willing to attend, 
and receive this award.  We hope you will continue to use your teen voice to share everything you learned with 
your school and community so that 4-H can continue to help “move the needle” in support of positive teen 
mental health. 
  
 Fall Recognition to be held November 11th this year! 
Mark your calendar!  We will come together for a program at 2 pm on the afternoon of November 11 to 
celebrate Washtenaw 4-H youth and adults for their outstanding participation in Washtenaw 4-H during the 
2017-2018 year!  Anyone interested in helping set-up, please arrive 2 hours prior to the event to help decorate 
and prepare for the event.  These 2 hours will count as community service for your club or for school. 
 
Please add 4-H Marketing Opportunities to our list 
A new county 4-H database of area events is being created for and by you!  Families, leaders, really anyone can 
visit this link:  https://goo.gl/forms/PwnX9ueWGuhOgGbJ2  to share any events coming up in the coming year 
that may happen in your community or area.  This includes school open houses, festivals, resource fairs, etc.  
(Vague details are invited and welcome!! You can fill in more details later.) Once we have this list, we will 
publicize the upcoming opportunities to see what individuals or clubs are able to host a 4-H information table 
during the event.  This is great practice for becoming a 4-H Ambassador!  We will create 4-H publicity kits to be 
borrowed from our office with handouts and other needed items for these events. Thanks for your help with this 
exciting new marketing project! 
 
4-H Goes to UM Basketball Game! 
Attention University of Michigan basketball fans! UofM Athletics has invited Michigan 4-H to attend a men's 
basketball game over the school holiday break, on December 30, 2018 (U of M v. Binghamton). 4-H's discounted 
tickets are only $10 but will go fast! The first 20 youth (6th grade or younger) who purchase tickets are invited to 
stand on the court with the team during the pre-game singing of the National Anthem, and will get a free T-
shirt! Tickets make great gifts! (Non-4-H friends and family are welcome to attend also!) Ticket purchase link 
here: https://fevo.me/2QXgrwD Contact Andrew Snyderman at UM Athletics office (734-615-7900) with any 
specific event questions. 
  
New Club Standards Established 
This fall we have created a list of club standards for clubs to use as a guide for involvement, community service, 
and other areas. It is available now for clubs to begin utilizing and is available on our website. Next year at the 
2019 Fall Recognition clubs will be recognized as bronze, silver, or gold based on how well they follow these club 

https://tinyurl.com/yaf373rq
https://goo.gl/forms/PwnX9ueWGuhOgGbJ2
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Ffevo.me%2F2QXgrwD&h=AT25a0_HqTmXKjEqMiFafrbUxrfLge7NrtQm8fqd7wVjDgN88VEJdtosHgZNiqhUrfoeuQfLY6ERqprpC37zOLSWx0Cp6htXLiodUiJLV-6lYHBeEl9CIgkNtIGJnSjoKzlku3ZV2zuNrBRP8w
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standards. These standards are by no means mandatory, but serve as a great guide to help your 4-H club make 
the best better! 
 
4-H Youth Officer Training January 4th 
On January 4th from 10:00-2:00 we will be hosting an officer training for 4-H Youth and Adults to attend. We will 
be conducting some parliamentary procedure training encompassing the importance of adult and youth 
partnerships. We will be providing lunch. This is open to ANY 4-H member. To learn more or to RSVP reach out 
to Kathleen at nogglek1@msu.edu 
 

Advisory Council Tree Sale 
The annual 4-H Advisory Council Tree Sale will be held the last weekend of November and the first 
weekend of December: November 24 and 25 and December 8 and 9. The sale will be held at the Farm 
Council Grounds on each Saturday from 8:00am to 5:00pm and each Sunday from 10:00am to 5:00pm. 
This great event supports Washtenaw County 4-H in many ways! Funds raised support Advisory Council 
activities, including: the annual recognition banquet, window decorating contest, senior scholarships, 
Kettunen scholarships, Exploration Day scholarships and general 4-H activities. If you are interested in 
volunteering to help with this great event please sign up here: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0949A5AC2EA2F49-2018 Don’t forget to tell your friends to 
swing by and support 4-H! 
 
 Embryology Training to be Held January 16th 
On January 16th Washtenaw County will be hosting an embryology training and workshop open to 4-h staff, 
volunteers, leaders, and even to teachers. We will learn how to properly incubate eggs, utilize best practices for 
embryology and youth development, and be able to use this program in our community. This will be held at the 
Washtenaw Extension Office on Zeeb Road in the downstairs classroom. This training will be held from 10:00 AM 
to 3:00 PM, so if you would like to attend, you may need to request a personal day. Teachers: you can use this as 
a professional development opportunity! Here is the link to register: 
https://events.anr.msu.edu/WashtenawEmbryology2019/ 
 
4-H Marketplace 
Maybe you haven’t heard, but we have a Washtenaw County “4-H Marketplace” where anyone is welcome to 
swap, sell or look for items for sale that may be of interest to 4-H families. Contact Sheri or Kathleen to post an 
item.  Please visit http://washtenaw4hmarket.blogspot.com/ to see what’s currently listed. 
 

YOUTH SHOW 
  

Youth Show Book Cover Contest 
Get YOUR design on the front or back of the 2019 Youth Show book! The front cover will be the first place 
winner from the 12 and under age group, and the back cover will be the first place winner from the 13+ age 
group. Determine your age based on January 1, 2019 ("4-H age"). Awards will be given in the amounts of $15 for 
first place, $10 for second place, and $5 for third place entries in both divisions. Entries are due by mid-
November.   
Guidelines: 
1. Please use 8 ½" x 11" white poster board or white heavy paper. 
2. All designs and lettering must be in black ink and include a ½" border on all sides. 
3. Each cover must include the show date, the title and your theme: 
Show Dates: July 21-26, 2019 
Title: 2019 Washtenaw County 4-H Youth Show 
Theme: (Your Choice) 
4. Name, age, birth date, club, and address of the 4-H member must be printed clearly on the back of the entry. 
  
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.signupgenius.com_go_20F0949A5AC2EA2F49-2D2018&d=DwMFaQ&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=SSCy20aFwPERSpbfHcG0-w&m=WIKZLDu94BbtufIfrKR9bxsYLDvfvdwxSXHchdPr3Sg&s=lehA_0T7S7rBnLkCDRNZf8MpHkib24aHVMzcY7QPN-E&e=
https://events.anr.msu.edu/WashtenawEmbryology2019/
http://washtenaw4hmarket.blogspot.com/
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Youth Show Photos 
If you have any photos from the 2018 Washtenaw 4-H Youth Show or other 4-H 
events/activities please send them to Shasta Grifka at grifkashasta@gmail.com. We 
will be putting a slideshow together for 4-H Recognition on November 11, so please 
send them before then!  

  
HORSE NEWS AND UPDATES 

  
Washtenaw 4-H Horse Association 
The Washtenaw 4-H Horse Association is open to ALL 4-H 
members, parents, and volunteers who are active or interested in 
the 4-H Horse and Pony Project. The Horse Association is 
responsible for handling many of the decisions regarding horses 
for the Youth Show. Also, the Horse Association holds an annual 
tack sale in the winter and a Spring Round Up show in the spring. 
The group meets every month on the 4th Tuesday at 7:00 PM. So, 
the Horse Association will be meeting on November 27 at 7:00 PM 
at the Extension Office.  
 

New Board Selected 
At the previous Horse Association meeting new officers were elected. The Horse Board (officers) meet 
monthly on the second Tuesday at 6:30 PM. Their next meeting will be November 13 at Grand Traverse 
Pie Company. For the 2018-2019 4-H year here are the new youth officers: 

 President: Madison Horvath 
 Vice President: Jordan Riske 
 Secretary: Sydney Freidman 
 Corresponding Secretary: Katie Tenerowicz 
 Treasurer: Abby Morris 
 Members at Large: Mackenzie Smith and Talena Roberson 
 Junior Members at Large: Katie Jedele and Alexis Couch 

Our Adult Board Members include: 
 Diane Tenerowicz 
 Amy Creteau 
 Abbie-Jo Wilcox 
 Tara Jedele 
 Marilyn Johnston 
 Michelle Horvath 
 Connie Maynard 
 Lisa LaRoe 

  
 
Horse Protege News 
The Protege program is available to 4-H cloverbuds who are interested in learning how to show and take care of 
horses. We are still seeking more mentors! Mentors are matched with a protege and will teach them how to 
safely work with horses. If you are interested in learning more or becoming a mentor please reach out to the 
Protege leader, Abbie-Jo Wilcox at wilcox.abbiejo@gmail.com.   

 
 

mailto:grifkashasta@gmail.com
mailto:wilcox.abbiejo@gmail.com
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LIVESTOCK AND DAIRY NEWS 
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
Livestock and Dairy Committee 
The Livestock and Dairy Committee is open to ALL 4-H members, parents, and volunteers who are active or 
interested in sheep, swine, beef cattle, and dairy cattle 4-H projects. The Livestock and Dairy Committee is 
responsible for making many decisions related to the Youth Show. This includes Youth Show book changes, 
weigh-in, and planning for the Youth Show itself. This Committee meets every other month, on the second 
Thursday of even months at 7:00 PM. So their next meeting will be December 13 at the Extension Office.  
 
New Officers Elected 
At the October meeting new Livestock and Dairy officers were elected. The Livestock and Dairy Board (officers) 
meet every other month on the third Thursday of odd months at 6:00 PM at Grand Traverse Pie Company. Their 
next meeting will be November 15. The new youth officers include: 

 President: Mason Trinkle 
 Vice President: Cameron Corwin 
 Secretary: Lee Blumenauer 
 Treasurer: William Rogers 

Adult Officers Include: 
 President: Katelyn Packard 
 Vice President: Donna Jedele 
 Secretary: Emma Rose 
 Treasurer: Bev Olberg 

  
Dairy Fund Special Meeting 
On November 7 at 6:30 PM there will be a special meeting held regarding the allocation of dairy related funds 
that are accumulated each year. This meeting is open to anyone who is interested in how these funds are spent. 
The meeting will be held at the Washtenaw Extension Office on Zeeb Road. If you are interested in learning 
more reach out to Kathleen at nogglek1@msu.edu. 
  
Dairy Quiz Bowl Practices Set 
The next Dairy Quiz Bowl will be meeting on Monday, November 19. We will meet at 7:00 pm at Horning Farms 
in Manchester. We will be learning various facts about dairy science and dairy production to prepare for the 
statewide dairy quiz bowl competition in July. Ages 9 to 19 are welcome! If you are interested come check out 
this kick off meeting! Contact Katelyn Packard if you are interested or have any questions, 
klhorning14@gmail.com or 734-367-3147. 

 
SMALL ANIMAL NEWS 

  
Small Animal Committee 
The Small Animal Committee is seeking more involvement! This group is open to any youth, parents, or 
volunteers who are active or interested in goat, llama, poultry, rabbit, dog, cat, cavy, or pocket pet 4-H projects. 
This group works very hard on planning for the Youth Show, arranging small animal related workshops, and 
recruiting new 4-H members. The Small Animal Committee meets every other month on the 4th Tuesday of odd 
months at 6:30 PM at the Extension Office. Their next meeting will be held November 27th at 6:30 PM.  
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New Officers Elected 
At the previous Small Animal Committee meeting new officers were elected for 2018-2019. They are as follows: 

 President: Rhea Waycaster 
 Vice President: Cristy Rice 
 Secretary: Cristie Warren 
 Treasurer: Elaine Bater 

  
Goat Expo Practice Help Needed 
We are currently seeking new volunteers/mentors who would be interested in 
helping 4-H youth prepare to compete at the Goat Expo in April. Youth practice for 
the Goat Quiz Bowl contest and other aspects of the Expo such as goat judging. If 
you are interested in helping out please contact Melanie Pitts at 
melaniepitts@yahoo.com.  
 
Seeking Small Animal Mentors 
Are you excited about pocket pets, guinea pigs, rabbits, or poultry? Then we need you! We are looking for teens 
13 years an older to help start a new mentoring program for small animals. If you are interested in helping to 
mentor a younger 4-H member in one of these breed classes, please contact Rhea W. at 
(rhealmw57@gmail.com) or Kathleen Noggle at (nogglek1@anr.msu.edu). 
  

STILL PROJECT UPDATES 
 
Still Projects Committee Meeting Schedule 
The 4-H Still Projects committee will meet on the 4th Tuesday of each ODD month at 6:30 at the MSUE offices 
(probably in the lunchroom,) with the next meeting set for November 27.  All 2019 4-H Youth Show Still-project 
changes will be finalized at this meeting since the Youth Show changes deadline is Jan 1.  This committee is 
made up of any aged 4-H member or leader who participates in still projects at the 4-H Youth Show.  That means 
you!  Please join in the discussion to make our 4-H event even better!  Join us!  Feel free to contact Sheri if you 
want to attend a meeting but have any questions. montoyes@msu.edu or 734-222-3905. 
  
Winter 4-H Still Projects Workshop 
The 4-H Still Projects committee is planning a super fun winter workshop for either Feb 9 or Feb. 23.  We are in 
need of awesome project leaders and super fun ideas for the many workshops we plan to offer.  No reasonable 
idea refused!  Talented teens and inspiring adults are both welcome to share their creative skills in these roles. 
(Teens, this also counts as community service!) Please reach out to Sheri Montoye, Jean Martin (Country 
Expressions), or Bev Hoerauf (Paint Creek) by November 27 meeting, if you have ideas or are interested in 
teaching.  
  
4-H Entrepreneur Project Workshop 
All past or future 4-H entrepreneur project participants are invited to an awesome new local workshop as you 
plan your 2019 4-H Entrepreneur project. The training is free and will include pizza dinner and will be held at 6 
pm on Friday, November 30 in the MSUE offices classroom.  Please rsvp to this google form link: 
https://goo.gl/forms/DPRtJk6UScP5LSBG2    

 
REGIONAL AND STATE 4-H OPPORTUNITIES 

  
Michigan 4-H to participate in Giving Tuesday 
On Nov. 27, Michigan 4-H is once again teaming up with the Michigan 4-H Foundation and Michigan State 
University for their Give Green Day campaign held in conjunction with Giving Tuesday. As a global day of giving, 
Giving Tuesday is annually held on the Tuesday after the retail-focused days of Black Friday and Cyber Monday. 

mailto:melaniepitts@yahoo.com
https://goo.gl/forms/DPRtJk6UScP5LSBG2
https://goo.gl/forms/DPRtJk6UScP5LSBG2
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During Giving Tuesday, Michigan 4-H will be raising funds to support 4-H participation fee scholarships for those 
in need. 

From 12 a.m. to 11:59 p.m. EST, Michigan 4-H members, volunteers and supporters will have the chance to give 
to the campaign and spread the word via social media channels and word of mouth. Follow along online and use 
#GiveGreenDay on your social media channels to help Michigan 4-H earn bonus funds and compete in fun 
challenges through the day! 

Learn more about Giving Tuesday and Give Green Day at https://givingday.msu.edu/projects/michigan-4-h-
foundation. 

  
Outstanding Michigan 4-H alumni and volunteers recognized at 
4-H Emerald Awards ceremony 
Nineteen Michigan 4-H alumni and volunteers were recognized Oct. 5 during the Michigan 4-H Foundation’s 4-H 
Emerald Award Ceremony in East Lansing. The awards presented at the event are among some of Michigan 4-
H’s highest honors for 4-H alumni and volunteers. 

The Salute to Excellence awards, which honor remarkable 4-H volunteers who have contributed substantially to 
both their county and state 4-H programs, were presented to Brenda Alverson of Genesee County, Gordon 
Ridenour of Cass County and Cheryl Barton of Shiawassee County. 

The Michigan Farm Bureau 4-H Excellence in Agriculture awards, which recognize 4-H volunteers who exhibit 
excellence in 4-H youth education and leadership in agriculture-related areas, were presented to Mary Hutka of 
Oakland County, Diane Keinath of Saginaw County, and Kathy Grau and Mary Hammer of Washtenaw County. 

The Michigan 4-H Emerald Clover Society honors former alumni whose professional leadership and community 
service reflect the ultimate outcome of 4-H membership. Inducted into the society were Darwin Booher, Evart; 
Domonique Clemons, Flint; Ronald Hendrick, East Lansing; Barbara Haynes Heyboer, Hudsonville; W. G. (Mac) 
McPherson, Lowell; Thomas Nugent, Clarksville; Maggie Sans, Clarkston; and Gretna Van Fleet, Frankenmuth. 

The Citation awards, which recognize significant contributions to Michigan 4-H programs, were awarded to 
GreenStone Farm Credit Services and Dale and Sara Stuby, of St. Joseph  County. 

Learn more about the award winners at www.canr.msu.edu/news/outstanding-michigan-4-h-alumni-volunteers-

and-partners-recognized-at-4-h-emerald-awards-ceremony 

 

New 4-H Money Management Snapshot 
Curious what the 4-H money management project area is all about? This new snapshot sheet covers what 4-
H'ers can learn about money management, ways to get involved and resources for learning more.   
The 4-H money management project provides opportunities to learn about and practice ways to use money, set 
financial goals and explore career connections. Each of these facets is further broken down in the new snapshot 
sheet. 
This resource is one in a series of Michigan 4-H snapshot sheets on a variety of topics that can be found in 
the Michigan 4-H Project Snapshot Sheet series at https://www.canr.msu.edu/resources/michigan_4-
h_project_snapshot_sheets 
 

New Teaching Science When You Don’t Know Diddly-Squat Lessons 
Two new “Teaching Science When You Don’t Know Diddly-Squat” lesson plans are now available. The new 
lessons are titled “Can kids hear things adults can’t?” and “Do you run faster with or without shoes?”  
The Teaching Science When You Don’t Know Diddly-Squat series focuses not on teaching specific content, but 
teaching the process of science by asking questions and discovering answers.  
Download the lesson plans at 
https://www.canr.msu.edu/resources/teaching_science_when_you_dont_know_diddly_squat_series.  
  

State Calendar of Events 
November 2: Marquette County goLEAD -  Youth Leadership Institute 
Marquette County MSU Extension Office, Negaunee 

https://givingday.msu.edu/projects/michigan-4-h-foundation
https://givingday.msu.edu/projects/michigan-4-h-foundation
http://www.canr.msu.edu/news/outstanding-michigan-4-h-alumni-volunteers-and-partners-recognized-at-4-h-emerald-awards-ceremony
http://www.canr.msu.edu/news/outstanding-michigan-4-h-alumni-volunteers-and-partners-recognized-at-4-h-emerald-awards-ceremony
https://www.canr.msu.edu/resources/michigan_4-h_project_snapshot_sheets
https://www.canr.msu.edu/resources/michigan_4-h_project_snapshot_sheets
https://www.canr.msu.edu/resources/teaching_science_when_you_dont_know_diddly_squat_series
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Develop your leadership skills by participating in this engaging experience led by MSU Extension educators. 
Space is limited, so be sure to register by Oct. 21. 
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/marquette_county_golead_youth_leadership_institute 
 
November 3: Club Leadership Workshop 
VerKuilen Building, Clinton Township 
Learn how to be successful club leaders and club members by preparing to take on leadership roles. Registration 
due Nov. 2. 
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/club_leadership_workshop_1 
  
November 7: Alcona 4-H Makerspace Grand Opening! 
The Alcona 4-H makerspace will provide a space for 4-H leaders and volunteers to engage youth in 4-H SPIN and 
year-round STEM opportunities.  Join in the grand opening fun! 
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/grand_opening_alcona_4_h_makerspace 
   
November 9-11: Novi Pet Expo 
Suburban Collection Showplace, Novi 
Interested in attending or volunteering? There will be a 4-H Youth Activities Area that still needs pets and 
volunteers. Freddie the pony will be representing Washtenaw County in this booth! If you are interested in 
volunteering reach out to Kathleen at nogglek1@msu.edu. If you are interested in attending visit: 
https://www.novipetexpo.com/. 
  
November 16: Michigan 4-H Embryology Staff, Teacher and Volunteer Training 
Bruce Township Hall, Dafter 
This training is designed for educators who would like to learn how to implement an embryology program 
through classroom activities or 4-H SPIN clubs.  
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/michigan_4_h_embryology_staff_teacher_and_volunteer_training_upper_pe
ninsul 
  
November 17: Michigan 4-H Creative Arts Celebration 
Kettunen Center, Tustin 
Meet others from across the state passionate about creative arts while engaging in hands-on activities that build 
your creative talent. Registration available in September. 
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/save_the_date_michigan_4_h_creative_arts_celebration 
  
November 23-27: National 4-H Congress 
Participate in the 2018 National 4-H Congress November 23 to 27 in Atlanta, Georgia!  Michigan 4-H youth ages 
14-19 are invited to apply for this leadership, citizenship and community service event.   In this capstone 4-H 
youth leadership event, 4-H youth from across the U.S. will come together to experience an exciting program, 
full of educational, service and leadership opportunities as well as local cultural tours and experiences. The 
event includes outstanding community leaders, speakers and educators.  The exact cost will be determined 
based on the number of delegates and airfare, but will be around $1500.  Fees include registration, hotel, 
airfare, and most meals. Be sure to check out the website at http://national4-hcongress.com 
 
November 27: Giving Tuesday 
Online 
Giving Tuesday is a day to give back! Support Michigan 4-H and help provide 4-H participation fee scholarships 
for those in need. 
https://givingday.msu.edu/ 
 

Save the Date! 
 

http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/marquette_county_golead_youth_leadership_institute
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/club_leadership_workshop_1
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/grand_opening_alcona_4_h_makerspace
https://www.novipetexpo.com/
https://www.novipetexpo.com/
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/michigan_4_h_embryology_staff_teacher_and_volunteer_training_upper_peninsul
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/michigan_4_h_embryology_staff_teacher_and_volunteer_training_upper_peninsul
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/events/save_the_date_michigan_4_h_creative_arts_celebration
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__national4-2Dhcongress.com&d=DwMFAg&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=6jswTfrZEF5SgRd1w8LjXg&m=kFevziOK4-2gOgw6k1LxOif3sjuYGdX4Sbktum3mJHA&s=Osmk1UnzvNj6zTGNOd9R3QBBZwcXRWjcfWsfgf0A6eY&e=
http://national4-hcongress.com/
https://givingday.msu.edu/
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January 26: State 4-H Rabbit Show 
MSU Pavilion, East Lansing 
This one day event is open to Michigan 4-H members. Exhibitors may enter as many breeds as they wish . 
Spectators are welcome! 
  
February 24:  4-H Day at the Breslin 
Breslin Center, East Lansing 
Join us for the 14th annual celebration of MSU Extension 4-H Youth Development at the MSU Women’s 
Basketball game against the University of Michigan Wolverines.  
http://www.canr.msu.edu/events/4-h-day-at-the-breslin 

WASHTENAW 4-H CALENDAR 
 

November 
7 - Dairy Fund Meeting - 6:30 PM 
8 - Advisory Council - 7:00 PM   
11 – 4-H Recognition – 2:00 
12 – Washtenaw Farm Council – 7:30 PM 
13 – Horse Board – 6:30 PM 
15 – Livestock and Dairy Board – 6:00 PM 
22 & 23 – Thanksgiving – Extension Office Closed 
27 – Small Animal Committee – 6:30 PM 
27 – Horse Association – 7:00 PM 
30 – 4-H Staff calendar planning day – 4-H staff out of the office 

December 
6 - MAE4HYS Meeting - 4-H Staff out of the office     
10 – Washtenaw Farm Council – 7:30 PM 
11 – Horse Board – 6:30 PM 
13 – Junior Livestock - 6:00 PM 
13 – Livestock and Dairy Committee – 7:00 PM 
20 – MSU Extension District 12 Staff Meeting – Extension Staff out of the office 
24 – Christmas Eve – Extension Office Closed 
25 – Christmas Holiday – Extension Office Closed 
30 - 4-H Day at the University of Michigan Basketball Game 
31 - New Years Holiday - Extension Office Closed 

January 

1 - New Years Holiday - Extension Office Closed 
4 - 4-H Youth Officer Training - 12:00-2:00 PM 
8 - Horse Board - 6:30 PM 
14 - Washtenaw Farm Council - 7:30 PM 
16 - 4-H Embryology Training - 10:00-3:00 
17 - JR Livestock - 6:00 PM 
17 - Livestock and Dairy Committee - 7:00 PM 
22 - Small Animal Committee - 6:30 PM 
22 - Horse Association - 7:00 PM 
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=msu.edu_q1m041it45rpupo2apth9a2htk@group.calendar.go
ogle.com 
  
STATEWIDE 4-H CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
For the most up-to-date events listing, go to http://msue.anr.msu.edu/topic/events/4_h 

http://www.canr.msu.edu/events/4-h-day-at-the-breslin
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=msu.edu_q1m041it45rpupo2apth9a2htk@group.calendar.google.com
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=msu.edu_q1m041it45rpupo2apth9a2htk@group.calendar.google.com
http://msue.anr.msu.edu/topic/events/4_h

